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St. Joseph’s School & Nursery
Main School Admission Policy
We aim to keep our admission policy as easy, quick and friendly as we possibly can.

We invite you to visit our school on one of our Open Days held on Saturdays throughout the year, details of which can be obtained from the School Office.
Alternatively you can arrange to visit us at a time and date that is convenient to you and the Head Teacher. You can have a tour of the school, spend time with the Head Teacher and see the school in action.

Once you have visited the school and are interested in your child joining our school, we would arrange for your child to spend a day where he/she would follow the normal class timetable. Assessment would take place during the day, but this is informal. We do not carry out formal assessments when a child is visiting as we feel it is unfair to expect a child to come into a strange environment and sit ‘exams’. We would rather a child follow the normal class timetable where the class teacher can assess the child whilst he/she is working alongside the other pupils. 

The class teacher can then discover more about the child, his/her strengths and weaknesses, observe attitude and behaviour and see the child in what we hope is a more relaxed atmosphere.

At the end of the day, parents would meet with the class teacher and Head Teacher to discuss the child. 

If the visit has been a success and we feel the child would benefit from what we are offering and that the school will provide a suitable setting then we would offer a place. 

We also contact a child’s current school requesting copies of reports and other relevant information.

Places are offered on the understanding that all contractual obligations with the child’s current or recent school have been honoured especially with regard to settlement of fees and correct notice given. Once a place has been offered a deposit is required to reserve that place and arrangements have to be made for the payment of fees. Please refer to prospectus for details of current registration fee and annual fees.
Under normal circumstances a child will start at the beginning of an academic year or term. However we recognise that for a variety of reasons this is not always possible and children can join at any time throughout the year.
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